

MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12th JUNE 2023 - 6pm

Present: Chair: Cllrs W Edwards (WE), I. Edwards (IE), A Rudden (AR), T. Baistow (TB), S. Morton (SM), J. Clare (JC), K. Stewart (KS), B. Williams (BW), J. Robe-Fogarty (JRF)

Parish Clerk: S. Booth, (PC)

1. Welcome and receive apologies:

1.1 The Chair welcomed all Councilors and MOPs in attendance.

1.2 Apologies received for this meeting.

1.2.1 Cllr R. Marsden (RM) – Family commitments

1.2.2 Cllr J Wright (JW) – Annual leave

2 Invited Guests:

2.1 Invitations have been sent to the below guests.

2.1.1 Countrywide Developer

2.1.1.1 **Resolved:** There were no representatives in attendance.

2.1.2 Ward Cllr

2.1.2.1 **Resolved:** Apologises received.

2.1.3 GMP

2.1.3.1 Sgt Ansell (SIA) gave a brief resume on his career and continued to inform and update the meeting on local issues and welcomed questions from members and MOPs.

2.1.3.1.1 Reports

- It was reported that cars are doing a circuit of the estate.
- There are a lot of damage being inflicted on community buildings.
- Bins are being set on fire.
- Bikes are being ridden dangerously.
- ASB involving missiles being thrown at the shopping centre.

STA urged parishioners to report ASB activity to 101 or online via the GMP website so it can be logged.

Actions:

1. *Parish Council are to write to the Senior GMP officers and Ward Cllrs to request that the Parish requires a visible police presence at all times.*
2. *BW will send a photoshoot which will be forwarded to SIA.*

3 Open Forum:

A public participation session is held each month prior to the start of the Council Meeting therefore Members of the Public (MOP) may attend the meeting, make representations, answer questions, and give evidence at the meeting in respect of the business detailed on the **current agenda**. The period of time designated for public participation at the meeting shall not exceed 2 to 3 minutes unless directed by the chairman of the meeting and no political discussion will be permitted at the meeting.

POR: Once the Open Forum has been closed by the Chairman, MOPs will **not** be permitted to interject whilst Council business is transacted.

3.1 **MOP1:** Enquired if there was any building work at SAICA.

A: The Chair confirmed there has been no planning applications received in relation to the query.

3.2 The Chair closed the open forum at 6.25pm as there were no more MOP questions.

4 Declaration of Interest on agenda items:

4.1 Cllrs are to declare if they hold any interest on any agenda items listed below.

4.2.1 **Resolved** that there were no more declarations declared at this meeting.

5 Minutes of the previous meetings presented to the Council:

5.1 To consider the approval of below set of minutes.

5.1.1 Council to agree that the minutes from the Annual Public meeting held on 16/05/23, [P1172] were a true and accurate record.

5.1.1.1 **Resolved** that the minutes were a true and accurate record.

5.1.1.2 **Proposed** by TB and **Second** by KS

5.1.1.3 **Moved** unanimously.

5.1.1.4 **Resolved** that no matters arose from the above set of minutes.

5.2.1 Council to agree that the minutes from the Annual Council meeting held on 16/05/23, [P1173 to P1175] were a true and accurate record.

5.2.1.1 **Resolved** that the minutes were a true and accurate record.

5.2.1.2 **Proposed** by JC and **Second** by IE

5.2.1.3 **Moved** unanimously.

5.2.1.4 **Resolved** that no matters arose from the above set of minutes.

6 Chairmans report:

6.1 Works experience.

6.1.1 WE updated the members on the July works experience programme .

6.2 Broadoak Summer fair.

6.2.1 Will take place on the 15th July, PPC will have their own stand.

Actions: *WE will speak to JM at Broadoak regarding the side gate area that TB has reported.*

7 Logged Online Reports:

7.1 Report spreadsheet attached detailing issues and actions that have been logged. [REPORTED ONLINE LOG.xlsx](#)

7.2. Reported Actions:

7.2.1 Highways:

7.2.1.1 Requested twice, to have the reinstatement of Trafford bin adjacent the Working Men's Club on Central Service Road.

7.2.1.2 Contacted TBC regarding the painting of the railings.

7.3 The Green & Police Station:

7.3.1 Garden maintenance work carried out.

8 Planning Applications:

8.1 To note planning applications that have been received for this period from Trafford Borough Council.

8.1.1 **Planning enforcement enquiry 1 & 2 The Green, Lock Lane**

8.1.1.2 The case has since been registered under the reference 23/00125/NIA and is currently being investigated by the Trafford planning officer.

9 Neighbourhood Plan

9.1 Cllr Kanes requested that the NP is to be discussed at this meeting.

9.1.1 **Resolved** that this committee will be deferred until the next meeting.

10 Precept and Cil funding IE

10.1 **Resolved** Cllr I Edwards updated the members on the data with reference to the properties in Partington.

10.1.1 JRF asked if there is a boundary map?

A: **Resolved** that there is a boundary map in the office.

10.1.2 It was debated if Countrywide developers (Vistry) have misled Partington over boundary lines.

POR: JRF stated that this will be addressed with Trafford leader Cllr T Ross at the Positive Partington meeting.

11 Casual Vacancy

11.1 **Resolved** that a Casual Vacancy has arisen due to the resignation of Cllr Halliwell and is now progressing through the legal channels at TBC.

12 Exclusion resolution

12.1 **Resolved:** The Chair informed the members of the public who are attending the meeting that they were welcome to stay for the rest of the meeting, as there were no sensitive information to discuss.

13 Monthly finance:

13.1 To update the Council and agree that the income & expenditure records for this period (copies attached for reference).

13.1.1 **Proposed** that the accounts were a true and accurate record.

13.1.2 **Resolved** unanimously.

14. Any other Business

14.1 Each Councillor and the PC will be asked by the Chairman to use this opportunity to report minor matters or information not included elsewhere on the agenda and to raise items for future agendas.

14.1.1 **PC** updated the members on the response received from Post Office Ltd.

14.1.2 **TB** updated the members on the monthly surgery that will be held on the first Thursday of each month with a PCSO in attendance.

POR: WE congratulated TB on achieving her Master's degree.

14.1.3 **SM** enquired if the CIWS could help with the garden maintenance at OLOL church on Chapel Lane.

Action: JRF will forward Father Ned email address.

14.1.3.1 Enquired who will be renting the 'Wyntview' development?

14.1.4 **AR** enquired if about the graffiti removal?

POR: WE updated that the removal of graffiti on a building is the responsibility of the landlord.

14.1.4.1 It was reported that cars are being parked outside Oak Road shops and the sleigh has been damaged and will have to be scrapped.

14.1.5 **JRF** requested a M31 project meeting and enquired why there is no caretaker at Bluesci.

14.1.5.1 Enquired if there was an update from UU on the low water pressure.

14.1.5.2 Updated that the phone lines have not been working.

Action: PC to enquire with TBC and chase UU.

14.1.5.3 Reported that there had been some fly tipping found on CLE park. Stretford and Partington addresses were found in the rubbish, and which was reported to TBC environmental team.

14.1.6 **BW** asked if a newsletter was being published? **POR:** No decision was made regarding this request.

14.1.7 **TB** enquired about ID badges.

15. Date of next meeting: To confirm the date of the next meeting is scheduled for **MONDAY 3rd JULY** 2023. The meeting will take place at 6pm at The Community Centre.

Chairman, Partington Parish Council,
Councillor Wayne Edwards